
	 A Letter from the Board
	 Announcing Editorial Transition

It was with sadness and deep gratitude that the Editorial Board 
of Reflective Practice at its December 6, 2013 meeting accepted 
the wish of Herbert Anderson to retire as of Volume 34 as the editor of the 
journal he has so skillfully edited. Herbert has been significantly connected 
to the Journal (formerly The Journal of Supervision and Training in Ministry) 
since 1985. He agreed to become the editor in 2006 if: a) the location of the 
journal could move to the Bay Area; and b) the name of the journal could be 
changed—Reflective Practice: Formation and Supervision in Ministry was born. 
The eight volumes of Reflective Practice produced under Herbert’s editorship 
have exceeded all expectations and been universally recognized. Because he 
has not moved far away (Sonoma, California), Herbert has promised to stay 
connected to the journal.

On February 2, 2014, the Editorial Board confirmed R. Scott Sullender 
as the new editor. Scott has been on the Editorial Board of Reflective Practice 
since its inception in 2006. He is well-known in the field of pastoral care and 
counseling and currently serves as Professor of Pastoral Counseling at San 
Francisco Theological Seminary in San Anselmo. Scott is a Diplomate in the 
American Association of Pastoral Counselors. His most recent book is An-
cient Sins…Modern Addictions: A Fresh Look at the Seven Deadly Sins. Scott is 
already at work on Volume 35. The Editorial Board looks forward to Scott’s 
leadership as Editor.

George Fitzgerald, President
Editorial Board, Reflective Practice
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